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The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Bethan 

Jenkins AM. Lyndsay Whittle AM substituted for her. 

 

 
 

 

 

The Committee considered the petition for the first time and agreed to write to: 

 

 the Minister for Housing and Regeneration seeking his views on the petition; and 

 Peter Black AM seeking his views on the petition, given his particular experience 

with the Mobile Homes (Wales) Act 2013. 

http://www.senedd.tv/archiveplayer.jsf?v=en_200000_10_12_2013&t=0&l=en


 

 

The Committee considered the petition for the first time and agreed to write to: 

 

 the Minister for Health and Social Services; 

 Hwyel Dda Health Board, as a matter of urgency; and 

 the Chair of the Health and Social Care Committee  

 

seeking their views on the petition. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered the petition for the first time and agreed to write to:  

 

 the Minister for Housing and Regeneration seeking his views on the petition;  

 Darren Millar AM seeking his views on whether the issues raised in the petition 

could be addressed in the Bill he has been given permission to introduce next year; 

and  

 Peter Black AM seeking his veiws on the petition, in light of his work on the Mobile 

Homes (Wales) Act 2013. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered the petition for the first time and agreed to write to the 

Minister for Education and Skills seeking his views on the petition. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered the petition for the first time and agreed to: 

 

 ask the petitioners for their response to the First Minister’s announcement and 

whether this sufficiently addresses their concerns; and  

 await the findings of the independent review.  

 

 
 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to: 

 

 note the Minister’s response and that she has promised to update the Committee 

on developments; and 

 ask the petitioners again whether they have any comments on the Minister’s letter. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered the petition and agreed to close it providing no response 

had been forcoming from the petitioner within the last four weeks.   

 

 

 



The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and asked the clerking 

team to bring forward a proposal for a possible evidence session.  

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to ask the 

Minister for a more complete explanation of her view that “Lighting is not considered 

appropriate at this junction”. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to: 

 

 ask the Clerk to write to Mr Collins clarifying the role of the Committee; and 

 write to the BBNPA asking for an update on the latest position, including the 

question of local listing, the local development plan and the views of the planning 

inspector on the need for a development brief. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to seek a 

further response from the Minister on the petitioners’ latest response.  

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to seek a 

further response from the Minister on the petitioners’ latest response.  

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to close the 

petition in light of the Minister stating that she is not prepared to legislate.   

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to write to the 

petitioners again asking them for any comments they may have on the responses 

received. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to ask the 

Minister for Natural Resources and Food whether he would be prepared to consider 

greater protection for ancient, veteran and heritage trees in forthcoming legislation. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to close the 

petition in light of the response received from the petitioner. 

 

 



 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to: 

 

 ask the Minister to keep the petitioner informed of the start of and progress on the 

review due to start in summer 2014; and 

 write to the RSPCA asking them for their views on the petitioner’s response of 23 

November to their letter. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to summarise 

the Committee’s consideration of the petition and the wider issues and bring this to a 

future meeting of the Committee. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to close it as 

there has been no contact from the petitioners for some time. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered the petition and agreed to close it as there has been no 

contact from the petitioners for some time. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to close it as 

the petitioner is content with the Minister’s response. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to seek the 

views of the Petitioners again. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to ask the 

petitioners again for any comments they may have on the response received. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to ask the 

petitioner again for his views on the letter from the Health Board. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to:  

 

 ask the petitioner to present his proposals to a future meeting of the Committee; 

and  

 seek further comments from the Minister in the light of the responses received.  

 



 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to ask the 

petitioners again whether they have any comments on the Minister’s letter. 

 

 

 

The Committee considered correspondence on the petition and agreed to write to the 

Minister again to ask whether she specifically would like to address the revenue part of 

the petition, particularly in the light of recent announcements in relation to the Silk 

Commission. 

 

Before closing the meeting the Chair reminded Members of a forthcoming petition 

presentation and that the date of the next meeting would be 21 January. 

 

The Chair also offered the Committee’s thanks to Sian Giddins for her work on behalf 

of the Committee and congratulated her on a recent promotion. 

 

Finally, the Chair wished Members and staff the greetings of the season. 

 

 


